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15.3.2022
Concern for the living standard of the elderly in Slovenia brings a better standard of living for the younger generations

Older people in Slovenia only have a seemingly quite adequate living standard. About 90% of retirees live in their own apartments and houses without major mortgage burdens. These units were built for the then young families and with the technology of the time, now renovations and adjustments are needed for as long as possible stays in terms of personal and community care for the elderly in their home. There is a strong expectation among people that their parents will leave their real estate to their descendants, which, in the absence of a state concept, does not accelerate the proper exchange of housing units. Thus, they are left alone in oversized flats and houses that are not adapted to their age - in one-member, even very poor households.  The statistical fact measured in 2015 is that 65,000 older women live in independent poor single-member households and that we have still not properly regulated this problem and we do not know or cannot measure it.

We are not satisfied with public housing programs, as the public funds needed for accommodation, subsidies and renovations are not enough. The current share is 0.04% of GDP, but it should be at least 0.4% of GDP, as it is still well below the EU average.

We did the calculation. At least 140 million euros would be needed annually for accommodation purposes, but this money cannot be found in the budgets. At the same time, there is talk of housing allowance and the transition to cost rent in rented public and private housing. The relocation of the elderly from such units to smaller modern and more appropriate ones is spontaneous and not monitored. The idea of a reverse mortgage did not take root either. We sent the proposals to the competent ministries. There were no answers.

There are too few rented, affordable and residential-adapted dwellings (serviced and purpose-built and similar dwellings), cost rents have been announced, and the territorial distribution of rented non-profit dwellings is poor. However, the housing legislation of 2003 and amended in 2008 is too rigid to regulate the relevant rental market. We offer the Slovenian government cooperation in motivating generations to find more suitable housing units for the elderly, and thus to free up housing units for younger families. We also want to cooperate in arranging common areas and infrastructure and transport so that they are well planned and accessible, easily usable for older people and safe, reliable and suitable for new climatic and weather conditions with appropriate adaptation of housing for older persons in need of home help.

Commitments and predictions on community forms of coexistence, as well as on the basis of international recommendations adopted in the Resolution on Social Security (2014), have not been fulfilled. The ideas prepared in ZDUS are now being renewed, and we do not have an action program for this goal. Discussions on long-term care insurance have opened up this problem anew, so we expect better cooperation between ministries and institutions that take care of institutional care and special accommodation for older people  (purposeful and serviced and non-profit rental housing, etc.)
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